Serra Preschool Newsletter - April 2015



a cooperative preschool in South Orange County where children and parents learn and love together

Legacy Tiles Coming Soon!

Let the memory of your child's preschool experience live on here at Serra.

For \$20 per tile, your child can paint his/her own tile to be plastered to the wall and be seen by generations to come!

Details to follow, or ask Cori Preisler if you have any questions.



1005 Calle Puente San Clemente, CA 92672 (949) 492-8188

serrapreschool@gmail.com www.serrapreschool.org



Kids Birthdays

Mateo Bori turns 4 on 5/5 Elisa Preisler turns 5 on 5/6 Mikayla Kint turns 5 on 5/9

Upcoming Events

Fri, May 1st – Dad's Desert Night – 6pm to 7:30pm

Thurs, May 7th – Mother's Day Celebration – 2- day Class Friday, May 8th – Mother's Day Celebration – 3-day Class

Wed, May 13th – Board Meeting Sat, May 23rd – Six Week Clean up

Mon, May 25th – NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day Holiday Wed, May 27th – General Meeting – 6pm Dinner, 6:30 Meeting Starts

Fri, May 29th- Nature Day 9:30am to 12pm

Director's Message

Dear Parents.

Over spring break I took a little bit of time to organize some of my files. I came across a folder on a workshop/training I took two years ago. I never had a chance to talk or write about my experience. After looking through the folder at my notes I decided that now might be a good time to share my thoughts given all the attention and focus on the importance of adult/child interactions that is thankfully floating around right now.

Two years ago I spent two intense days in training on something called CLASS. CLASS stands for "The Classroom Assessment Scoring System."

The CLASS dimensions are based on developmental theory and research suggesting that interactions between students and adults are the primary mechanism of student development and learning. The CLASS dimensions are based solely on interactions between teachers and students in the classrooms. It does not evaluate the presence of materials, the physical environment or safety, or the adoption of a specific curriculum. The CLASS focuses on interactions between teachers and students and what teachers do with the materials they have.

As I was listening to the introduction part of the training I thought to myself, "Well this is really different." Most workshops or trainings focus on things like meeting the standards, curriculum development, behavior management, etc. I am passionate about talking and interacting with children in a specific way and I was very interested in where this workshop was headed.

One of the major domains that we looked at was **Emotional Support**. Something that the researchers found was that among a group of students who displayed significant behavior and emotional problems in Kindergarten, those who were placed in first grade classrooms offering higher emotional support made academic progress at levels similar to their low risk peers, whereas high risk students placed in classrooms offering lower levels of emotional support fell further behind their low risk peers.

The studies demonstrated that emotional support in the classroom uniquely predicts student outcomes.

You may be wondering why I am sharing this with you. At Serra I think teachers work hard to provide the kids with really interesting activities that support a lot of learning. I also think that the kids get a lot of emotional support. They get that because of the time and energy that you give in the classroom. This training validated a lot of what we all do together.

I want you to know that your time is meaningful and valuable. You give emotional support when;

- 1. Someone wipes up a skinned knee and lovingly puts on a band aide.
- 2. When parents thoughtfully set up the yard for a game.
- 3. Help kids solve a problem.
- 4. Read a story or play the same game (this year it is baseball and catch) for the hundredth time.
- 5. When you speak gently to children.
- 6. When you smile and tell the kids you are happy to see them.
- 7. When you simply show that you are happy to be with them and play with them.
- 8. When you are thoughtful and intentional in the way you converse with them.

The list is endless. If Emotional Support possibly means more than a specific curriculum or the best materials, then I say Serra scores high.

Isn't it exciting to know that your gift of time means so much. We all know that Emotional Support is important. I think parents today spend more time supporting kids emotional development than in years past. We know more, we have more information and we have places like Serra where we can be a part of a community that really cares about kids.

Thanks so much for all you do!

Fondly,

Patty Nowicki

UPCOMING FIELD TRIPS OVERVIEW

EARTH DAY CELEBRATION - IN HOUSE FIELD TRIP

When: Thursday, April 23rd

Where: Serra Preschool

What: Come watch children's entertainer, Arty Loon, as he performs his Juice Box Preschool Show

filled with balloons, magic, juggling, puppetry, and tons of fun! Show starts at 11:15 am.

Cost: A suggested donation of \$5/family is appreciated.

THUMBELINA AT THE EBELL THEATER

www.broadwayontour.org

When: Saturday, May 16 at 2:00 pm (tea party at 1:00 pm). This is a FAMILY FIELD TRIP!

Where: Ebell Theater, 625 French Street, Santa Ana, California.

What: Get ready for the biggest adventure that can fit in the palm of your hand! Join Thumbelina on a journey to an enchanted world filled with colorful characters, magic, and excitement in a brand new musical that proves that big things do come in small packages. A one-hour musical - fun for the whole family. Optional tea party one hour before the show at 1:00 PM. Dress up or come casual - it's up to you. Meet the cast, have all the cookies and punch you wish, and play an interactive group game - all for an additional \$5 per ticket.

Cost: Pre-order Ticket Price for Show Only \$10. Show & Tea Party \$15. At-the-Door price is \$12 and \$17

Parking: The Ebell is a beautifully restored historic theater with plenty of free parking.

Order Tickets: ALL tickets are held at "Will-Call" for pick-up on the day of the show. They are **NOT** mailed.

- Assigned seating call (714) 542-6939 to make reservations or go online to http://www.broadwayontour.org to pick your own seats and pay online.
- For mail orders, best available seats will be assigned based on the date payment is received.
 Mail checks for phone reservations to:

Broadway On Tour, PO Box 1048, Santa Ana, CA 92702

- There is no service charge for mail orders, but there is a 10 % per ticket service charge for online reservations.
- Only cash or check can be accepted at the box office for any available tickets purchased on the day of the show (**Sorry**, **no credit cards**).

Sponsorship Rates Business Card: \$5 pe

Business Card: \$5 per issue or \$30 for the year

½ Page Ad: \$10 per issue or \$50 for the year

Email your ad to Claudia Rohm at claudhopper71@gmail.com

Serra Preschool does not endorse any advertisements listed.